
The City of Perth Lions Club was very proud to have nominated 
Margaret for the Lions Exemplary Service Award. 

 

Margaret Nicholls has certainly proved that she is a worthy recipient 
of the Lions Exemplary Service Award. 
In 1968 Margaret emigrated from the U.K. to settle in Australia with 
her husband and 2 daughters. 
 
She joined the Rod Evans Community Centre as a volunteer quite 
some years ago and she also works as a volunteer during Bingo 
sessions, selling books, distributing prizes and reconciling funds. 
 
It was on October 3rd 1983 that Margaret joined the Rod Evans 
Community Centre and she has an unbroken record of service since 
that date. That is an amazing 28 years. What a remarkable 
achievement. 
 
She has also been a volunteer with the Meals on Wheels since 23rd 

April 1987. That means that she will be her celebrating her 25th 

Anniversary with them this year. 
 
She has been a member of the Board of Management for 10 years as 
well. 
 



Margaret must have something about making records because she 
also has an original Lions Christmas Cake still in good condition from 
1987 – that is 24 years. Maybe this might become a museum exhibit 
in the future. 


